
Hinderclay Newsletter February 2020 

We hope you enjoy this village newsletter.  Please do send us any 

contributions you may wish to add, that you may think will be of 

interest to fellow residents of Hinderclay. If you have anything 

you would like to include in future newsletters, please send to 

karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or phone her on 01379 898949.  

CASH BINGO 

Friday 7 February in the Village Hall.  

Doors open at 7pm  

Eyes Down at 7.30pm.   

Raffle and refreshments 

All proceeds in aid of funds to install a 

toilet at St Mary’s Church.  

Everyone is welcome at  St Mary’s Church Services 

Rev. Cathy Bladen revcathybladen@gmail.com  01359 250239 

Church Warden: Kate Rose 01379 898562 

Sunday 2 February  – Holy Communion – 9.30am Rev’d Neil Dear  

 

Sunday 16 February – Village Service  — 9.30  Mr Ken Smith 

An excellent job has been made to the repairs of the Chancel which have now been 

completed.  

We welcome Eliza Chandler into our church family after her baptism last month on 

19 January.  

SAVE THE PLANET 
To save paper, printing and delivery, we now offer 
the opportunity to have your Hinderclay 
Newsletter emailed directly to you. For those that 
would like to receive the newsletter this way 
please email your email address, name and home 
address (so that we don’t deliver you a paper 
copy) to karencalton@hotmail.co.uk 

We would like to set up a Good Neighbour Group in the village 

and hope to have a meeting next month to chat about ideas. 

This would be to set up a system to help people in need with 

small tasks such as collecting prescriptions or shopping, 

ordering items or filling in forms on the internet for those who 

don’t have access, offering a lift and many more possibilities. 

If anyone would like to be part of such a group in Hinderclay 

and could spare some time either to advise or help, please do 

let Karen Calton (01379 898949) know.  

RACE NIGHT 

Saturday 21 March 2020. 

Doors open at 7pm—first race at 7.30pm 

Ticket price £5 (£3 for children under 12 

years old) 

Includes light refreshments. 

Bar and raffle (cash only) 

To book tickets, please call Patrick on 

01379 898512 before 16 March 

Dogs are being allowed to foul 

the village pavements.  

Please make sure that you clear up 

any mess your dog makes and 

either take it  home to dispose of it 

or place in the bins located near 

Bells Corner, just into Chapel Lane 

and near the village crossroads. 

Remember, not clearing up after 

your dog is a criminal offence, 

with a fine up to £1000. Thank you.  
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Little Ernie  
Contact Linda Aves 

(01379 898512) if you 

would like to support our 

Village Hall and have the 

chance to win one of 

these prizes each month. 

 

January Winners 

2 Megan Aves 

240  Mrs A Jackson 

110 Mr M Forge 

21  Mrs I Aves 

Regular Hirers of our Village Hall 

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 01379 898512  

Hall Hire—£6.50 per hour residents, £7.50 per hour non residents 

Bingo Friday 7 February 2020 Cash prizes, refreshments and a raffle. Doors open 

7pm. Eyes down at 7.30pm 

Parish Council next meeting will be on Thursday 12 March at 7.30pm in the village 

hall 

Yoga Sessions every Wednesday 9am—10.30am. Contact Alyze 07542 463363  

Short Mat Bowling Equipment supplied. Monday 2—4pm, £8 per month including 

tea/coffee and biscuits. Contact Dave Ireland 01379 897316 

Kenninghall Morris 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month, anyone interested in 

joining, please call Jackie Eaton on 01379 652349  

Greenfingers Garden Club 3rd Wednesday each month.  

Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Coffee Morning  Every second Thursday in the month. We look forward to seeing 

you there — everyone is welcome. Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

To include something in the  

Village Newsletter, please 

email  

karencalton@hotmail.co.uk  or 

call Karen on  

     01379 898949 

If you would like to put an small 

advert in this newsletter, we will 

accept one each month at a 

cost of £5 which will cover the 

cost of printing. Please let Karen 

have details by the 20th of this 

month. 

Parish Council Meetings 

For a full list of future Parish 

Council meetings and  

Extraordinary meetings, and 

the minutes of past meetings 

go to the Hinderclay  website 

hinderclay.onesuffolk.net  

Notices are also posted on the 

Parish Council notice board 

near the village green. The 

next meeting will take place 

on Thursday 12 March at 7.30 

in the village hall. 

Greenfingers Garden Club 
The meeting on Wednesday 19 February in the 
village hall is a talk by Guy Barker called 
Snowdops – The Emblems of Early Spring.  
 
All our indoor meetings are held in the village hall 
starting at 7.30pm. If you are not a member, you are 
still most welcome to attend. For further information 
please contact Val Forge on 01379 898270 

Heritage Circle 

The Heritage Circle at 

Rickinghall Village Hall will 

meet on Wednesday 26 

February at 7.30. The talk is 

’The History of Chocolate’ 

and  the speaker is Tony 

Diamond. Members no 

charge. Visitors welcome 

£2.50. The Club is looking 

for new recruits with 2 or 3 

hours to spare to help keep 

the club thriving.  

Greenacre Lodge Holiday Let 

A beautiful 3 bedroom cottage in 

Hinderclay available for short 

breaks. Check our website for 

availability 

www.greenacrelodge.co.uk or 

phone Rowena on 07808773197 


